Draft Budget Summary 6/6/2025
Methodology:
The budget for Capay Valley Fire is very similar from year to year, and this Fiscal Year (FY) 26 budget is modelled along the same lines. A report comparing actual spending for the last 3 Fiscal Years-to-date was used to determine appropriate spending limits for each expense category, as well as projections for purchases to be made within the next month. I also used materials from our 218 assessment including an inventory expiration spreadsheet to see if there were any large caches of equipment which need to be replaced by next June and ensure that these were accounted for, if necessary.
Income:
Income projections for our District are typically conservative. We budget for our secured property tax revenue, our Tribal mitigation income, our special assessment, and the Yolo County match. Of these sources of income, only the secured property tax increases year on year, however we receive other income in the form of interest on accounts and unsecured property tax which amounted to some $50,000 extra this past FY.
We also leave out strike team income and grant income as these are not guaranteed. As of June 6, 2025, we have applied for $108,000 in grant funding, mostly for infrastructure improvements.
For reference, in FY 25 our income is projected to total approximately $300,000 more than budgeted.
Expenses:
Our projected spending for the year is much the same as last year. Notable items which are not factored in are
a) Replacement of Station 21 – we don’t have an estimate for this.
b) ADA upgrades (concrete) for Station 22 – applied for a grant for this, not a priority without additional funding.
c) Outfitting the new Type 3 (BME) which is expected this year – this could cost up to $200,000 in hose and equipment alone.
d) Strike team wages – we compensate for these with a 6-month budget revision, though this year we had an additional team deployment in the month of January.
Other Factors:
Our January budget revision was set up to transfer all necessary funds for the payment of the new Type 3 during this fiscal year. Those balances will stay in the cash account and be rolled over to the new FY for the same purpose. Other than the new type 3, this budget is balanced.
